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Abstract

Everyone knows how to "Google"; some people even know that Google is a 
"search engine"; but very few know that "search engines" are "information 
retrieval" engines. As the amount of information grows so rapidly, finding 
the right information, and analyzing it has become more and more 
challenging. Search technology has -- probably -- been the fastest- and 
steepest-growth segment, ever. And when you find information, that's just 
about the beginning of the next challenge: extracting meaning and knowledge 
out of it.

Today, most of your search queries are formulated by (usually very few) key 
words -- a very difficult way to express the semantic of your search needs. 
And the results appear as (very long) lists of text. To find what you've 
been looking for -- or to find out that it is not there -- you need to scan 
through page-after-page-after-page of results, not a very efficient or 
effective process. Further, if you  are trying to find non-textual 
information (images, sounds), you have very limited resources.

Can we do better than that? Yes. How? By replacing the sequential search 
through results' text  with perceptually-stronger visual mechanisms, often 
referred to as visual text (or data) mining, and by focusing on better 
interaction.

The goals of this course will be:

1. to explore the fundamentals of Information Retrieval and Mining;

2. to understand the basics of visual text and data mining;

3. to learn the most powerful information and knowledge extraction 
techniques;

4. to understand in what ways non-text search and retrieval are different, 
and in what ways they are similar to text retrieval; and

5. to see how interaction plays a central role in the success of searching 
and finding the right information;

6. to understand how the combination of these methods can make search much 
more powerful and effective.



Students will learn basic and advanced information retrieval techniques, 
visual text and data mining approaches, information and knowledge 
extraction methods, advanced interaction techniques and approaches, and 
their combined applications.  In addition to text-based search, the course 
will examine retrieval of non-textual information (such as images, sounds, 
video, applications, web-service, or any other non-text information) based 
on non-textual features, not just on text metadata.

The second part of the course will focus on mining and analysis, with a 
goal to extract meaning and knowledge out of the retrieved information.

Who should attend: researcher and practitioners in the fields of 
information retrieval and extraction, search, data mining, and visual 
analytics, as well as students aspirating to enter these fields.
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